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dealers in stolen yarn, known as ' Turkey' merchants *;
and shoemakers complained that workmen substituted in-
ferior for good leather2.
The employment of children was a universal feature of (iv.)
the domestic system. We now consider child labour a great
evil, but in former times it met with general approval, for
instance, when Queen Elizabeth visited Norwich a pageant
showed children spinning worsted yarn8. The example of
Germany, where " every child, though but seven or eight
years old, is here put to work and is enabled thereby to get
his own livelihood " 4, was held up to England. There, said
Yarranton, " a man that has most children lives best;
whereas here he that has most is poorest. There the children
enrich the father, but here beggar him "5. The habit and
love of labour, it was supposed, could not be " easily acquired
by those who do not begin to set about it until the age of
fourteen " 8. A sixteenth-century writer praised the family
where no child was idle 7; and Defoe records that in his day
(1725) there was not a child in Taunton or the neighbourhood
above five years old " but, if it was not neglected by its
parents and untaught, could earn its own bread " 8. Under
the domestic system children were put to work as soon as
they could render any kind of service according to the
nature of their parents' occupation9. In Westmorland
children were employed in the manufacture of stockings as
early as the age of four10; while the eldest son of Crompton,
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